UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting August 5, 1975 Conference Room, 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Blackwell, Daniels, Desiderio, Ellis, Flickinger, Hart, Jones, MacPherson, Martinez, Minzner, Muir, Parnall, Simson, Teitelbaum, Walden

Dean Hart called the meeting to order and attention was given to the following:

1. The purpose of the meeting was to consider students who had been suspended (tentatively) at the July 23, 1975 meeting.

Jose Romo, Henry Chavez and Jasper Washa did not file petitions. Their suspensions became final as of this date.

Alexander King filed a petition. After lengthy discussion, the faculty decided that Mr. King's suspension should become final as of this date.

Maggie-Jo Brown filed a petition and was present at the meeting. The faculty decided to place Ms. Brown on probation, with the following terms:

- (1) Ms. Brown is to repeat Contracts, Family Law, Criminal Law, Property I, and Programmed Studies. However, Professor Desiderio has discretion to alter her program as he sees fit.
- (2) The original grades earned in the courses repeated by Ms. Brown will be reflected on her record. However, the higher grade earned in each course will be used for determining Ms. Brown's grade point average.
- (3) Ms. Brown must earn at least a 2.0 grade point average for the Fall Semester 1975. Until her cumulative grade point average reaches 2.0, she will be on probation.

Ronald J. Solimon filed a petition. The faculty voted to place Mr. Solimon on probation.

Hilda Manuel and Carol Vigil cases were again tabled.

2. The faculty also considered a petition by Mr. Thomas J. Horne, who has requested that credits in Criminal Law, Administrative Law and Regulated Industries earned before he entered law school be counted towards his graduation requirement. The faculty voted to grant the petition.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jecidesio

Robert Desiderio